7th Convention Newsletter

Report on meeting 12th March 2002 

European Parliament Delegation

Convention Rules of Procedure

Several members of the EP Delegation have handed in amendments to the Presidium for the Rules of Procedure. 

Please find Jens-Peter Bonde's amendments attached.

Convention web site

Several members stressed the importance of getting the Convention web site running effectively. At present, it is not userfriendly.

Topics of the Convention

Vice-President, Mr. Hänsch suggested that a specific topic should be agreed upon for each meeting of the Convention. This way a more focused debate will be possible. 

Translation

Interpretation at the Convention meetings from languages of the applicant countries is a major problem. It further enhances the signals sent to these countries that they are viewed as second class members of the Convention, by the Presidium. Many members strongly opposed this.

Another problem, which has already prevailed itself, concernes translation of official documents, such as amendments, proposals etc. It is not yet clear how the Convention will deal with this.

Calendar

The next meeting of the EP Delegation will be held at 19.00 Wednesday 20th March 2002 immediately after the meeting in the Convention Presidium.

The bureau of the EP Delegation will propose to the Presidium that the political families meet at 9-11a.m. before each Convention meeting and that the 'components' e.g. the EP Delegation meet from 11a.m.-1pm. 

